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Dear King County Voter:
 
It’s election time again and even though there may be only a few issues to vote on in this election, 
each one is important.  Make sure you read the directions and your ballot options top to bottom, 
front to back!  

There have also been some changes made that may affect the way you return your ballot, 
beginning with this February special election.  As many of you may be aware, King County had 
to make some hard choices to balance the 2010 operating budget. This included cuts to all 
departments in services that citizens want and depend on. Elections, like all other departments, 
was asked to identify services that could be reduced or eliminated without preventing our ability to 
successfully conduct elections. 

As a cost savings measure, Elections has been asked to reduce the number of ballot drop 
boxes as well as the operational hours of accessible voting centers.  We will continue to have 
two 24-hour ballot drop boxes available to voters who want to return their ballot without postage.  
(Locations and operating hours are listed on the next page of this pamphlet.)

Although there have been some cuts to services, we can all be proud of the strides made in our 
performance and the efficiencies achieved by becoming a vote-by-mail county.  In last November’s 
general election, there was not a single discrepancy in over 587,000 ballots counted.  Conducting 
elections by mail has also substantially streamlined our election administration and, as a result, 
the need for so many temporary staff.  

As we enter into a new decade, there will be many opportunities as voters for you to help shape 
it.  Remember, every vote makes a difference.  I encourage you to study the issues and cast your 
mail ballot by Tuesday, February 9.

Sincerely,

Sherril Huff 
Director
King County Elections 
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Registering to vote is easy
If you meet the following qualifications you can 
register to vote online, by mail or in person
To register to vote you must be:

a citizen of the United States;• 
a legal resident of Washington State;• 
at least 18 years old by election day.• 

King County votes by mail
If you do not receive your mail ballot or lose your 
ballot, please notify King County Elections.  

Registration deadlines
While you may register to vote at any time, there 
are registration deadlines prior to each election.  
You must register by mail or online at least 29 
days before an election.  If you are a new voter in 
Washington State, you may register in person at the 
King County Elections office up to 8 days before an 
election.

Keep your voter registration current
You can use the online or mail-in voter registration 
form to let King County Elections know when you 
move or change your name.  You must re-register or 
transfer your registration at least 29 days before the 
election to be eligible to vote in your new precinct.

For more information, King County Elections can 
be reached at the following:  

Voter hotline:   206-296-VOTE (8683) 
   1-800-325-6165 
   TTY  206-296-0109
Online:   www.kingcounty.gov/elections
E-mail:   elections@kingcounty.gov
In-person:   King County Elections 
   9010 East Marginal Way S 
   Tukwila, WA  98108
Mail:   King County Elections 
   919 SW Grady Way 
   Renton, WA  98057

Voter information

Ballot drop boxes + accessible voting options
Attention:  Elections has reduced the number of ballot drop boxes as well as the  
  operational hours of accessible voting centers.  

Voters with disabilities can cast a private and 
independent ballot at the following locations, dates 
and times.
King County Elections    
9010 East Marginal Way S, Tukwila 98108

Weekdays, January 20 - February 8:   
8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 
Tuesday, February 9:  7 a.m. – 8 p.m.

Bellevue City Hall    
450 110th Avenue NE, Bellevue, 98009
Seattle, Union Station    
401 S Jackson St, Seattle, 98104 

Monday, February 8:  10 a.m. – 5 p.m. 
Tuesday, February 9:  7 a.m. – 8 p.m.

Ballot drop boxes accessible voting centers
You can return your voted ballot at one of our drop 
box locations.  Ballot drop boxes will be open on 
Friday, January 22 and close at 8 p.m. on Election 
Day, February 9.

King County Elections 
9010 East Marginal Way S, Tukwila 98108

King County Administration Building 
500 4th Ave, Seattle 98104



Explanatory statement

Statement in favor Statement in opposition

Rebuttal of statement in opposition Rebuttal of statement in favor

King County Elections is not authorized to edit statements, nor is it responsible for the contents therein.  The 
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City of Renton
Proposition No. 1
Should the City of Renton be annexed to and be a part of the 
King County Library District?

YES

NO

If approved by a simple majority of Renton voters, this measure 
would annex City of Renton residents to the King County 
Library System (KCLS) effective in January 2011.  The City of 
Renton would no longer operate a library system.  KCLS would 
provide library services to the residents of the City of Renton 
including increased branch hours, more public computers 
and different library programs.  Renton would provide two 
replacement library facilities to be paid for at a future date by 
City of Renton funds.  Annexation would mean that City of 
Renton residents would pay for library services through property 
taxes levied by KCLS rather than by the current system of a 
combination of City general fund money and a fee paid by 
the City to KCLS.  KCLS is a separate local government, and 
not part of King County government, with the sole purpose of 
providing library services.  KCLS is governed by a Board of 
Trustees appointed by the King County Council.  The City of 
Renton will retain the authority to have its own library board, 
which will serve in an advisory capacity to the King County 
Library System.

RENTON PUBLIC LIBRARY – Served by KCLS

Vote YES on annexation to King County Library System (KCLS). 
Renton paid over $285,000 for residents to use KCLS services in 
2009, and this cost will continue to rise as Renton’s population grows. 
Annexation to KCLS will eliminate these cross-use costs. 

The Master Plan Study concluded that KCLS can provide library 
services 6-9% cheaper than a city-owned library. If Proposition 1 fails, 
library hours and staff will be cut effective March 1.

A “Yes” vote would mean KCLS will immediately upgrade services, 
technology and resources at the existing locations, including:

Increased hours, including Sunday• 
Additional computers and laptops• 
DIRECT access to all of KCLS’s materials and online resources• 
Tutoring and SAT preparation• 
Expanded mobile and outreach services• 

KCLS includes access to Seattle Public and other libraries. 

The present library buildings will remain city property, the Renton 
community will keep its local library board, “Friends of the Library” and 
all existing Renton Library jobs will be retained. 

Voting YES means Renton will join one of the most successful library 
systems in the nation. We will save money and get more library 
services. Vote YES!

A No vote means you keep access to both library systems and 
avoid the tax increase associated with a county take-over. King 
County Library System is a separate taxing district that will add $0.42 
per $1000 of assessed value to your taxes. The KCLS board knows and 
admits that library service with KCLS would be more costly to Renton 
residents. Maintain your access to both library systems and control your 
taxes by voting No. 

A No vote means maintaining local control of our libraries and 
keeping our materials and library staff in Renton.  This means that 
books and materials will be on the shelf in Renton, not dispersed across 
the county. Library staff know their patrons and decisions are made by 
those concerned with Renton, not by bureaucrats managing 40+ sites 
throughout the county. Please vote No. 

For over 100 years Renton Library has been independently serving 
Renton. Say no to handing over this community treasure. Renton’s 
independent library system was built by generations of residents. Don’t 
pay more to get less of what we already have: a great local library and 
access to the county-wide system. Let’s continue to build our system for 
Renton. Vote No on library annexation.

KCLS is not a part of King County Government. 

Vote Yes to avoid costly duplication of services. The city-owned library 
option in the Master Plan Study would cost $0.48 per $1000 vs. $0.42 
for KCLS. 

Vote Yes to avoid layoffs and reduced hours at the Renton Libraries. 
KCLS will retain existing staff. Renton libraries operated by KCLS will 
retain materials desired by local residents. 

KCLS works with local communities to provide modern library services.

Statement submitted by:  Peter Hartley, David L. McCammon, and 
Patricia Johnson.

www.rentonforkclsnow.org

Under KCLS, city of Renton will save money, but the individual taxpayer 
will pay more.

Without a levy lid lift, KCLS will face cutbacks.• 
Under KCLS annexation, Renton Library will be moved and • 
Renton residents will pay for replacement facilities.
Renton staff and materials will be dispersed throughout the county.• 

Renton residents have access to KCLS and Seattle libraries. Don’t pay 
additional taxes to lose your independent library. Vote No on library 
annexation.

Statement submitted by:  Bruce Myka, Lynne Shioyama, and Virginia 
Decker

www.saverentonlibrary.org
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Explanatory statement

Statement in favor Statement in opposition

Rebuttal of statement in opposition Rebuttal of statement in favor

King County Rural Library 
District
Proposition No. 1
The Board of Directors of the King County Rural Library 
District adopted Resolution No. 2009-11 concerning an 
increase in the District’s regular property tax levy.  In order 
to provide continued funding for the normal operation 
and maintenance of the King County library system, this 
proposition would authorize the District to restore regular 
property tax levy rate to $0.50 per thousand dollars of 
assessed value for collection in 2011, and to increase the 
levy in each year thereafter as allowed by chapter 84.55 
RCW.  Should this proposition be approved?

YES

NO

King County Rural Library District (King County Library System or KCLS) 
receives 96% of its operating revenue from property taxes.  Since 2001, State 
law has limited growth in property tax revenues to 1% annually without voter 
approval (a levy lid lift).  In 2002, voters approved a one-year levy lid lift for KCLS 
to restore the full legally authorized rate limitation of 50 cents per $1,000 of 
assessed valuation.  This temporary restoration sustained operations as planned 
for eight years, during which library usage increased 43%.  Proposition 1 would 
authorize KCLS to restore its property tax levy rate to 50 cents per $1,000 of 
assessed valuation, for collection in 2011, and to use that levy amount as the 
basis for KCLS’s property tax limitations in subsequent years.  
Approval of this Proposition would enable KCLS to sustain library service at 
current levels at all 45 libraries, including programs, building maintenance, 
computers, new books and other materials.  The restored revenue also would 
enable KCLS to maintain outreach services to elderly and homebound, low-
income daycares and community centers.
Rejection of this Proposition would lead to 10-15% budget cuts across the 
organization beginning in 2011 in order to operate within current revenue 
restrictions, limiting funding for books, computers and building maintenance.  
Effects of these cuts may include increased wait times for popular book titles, 
reduced availability of computers and less frequent maintenance and upkeep 
of libraries.  Library staff and hours of operation will be affected in future years 
without this short-term restoration of revenue.

KCLS libraries are busier than ever, but I-747 revenue restrictions 
will force reductions in library hours, resources and services 
unless we restore full funding for 2011. One year of revenue 
restoration will help KCLS maintain quality service.

KCLS helps families raise strong readers 
Early literacy programs help families teach babies language skills that 
last a lifetime.

KCLS helps students succeed 
KCLS helps children love learning, and enables parents to guide 
children to their highest educational goals. KCLS is even more 
important as school libraries cut services.

KCLS helps job-seekers 
In 2009, thousands of residents turned to KCLS for help finding job-
related information, resume-writing resources, computer skills classes, 
small business support, and financial research.

Voting “no” will force cuts in library services 
KCLS has maintained quality libraries within a severely reduced budget 
since 2001 despite a 43% growth in use. Failure to restore the full legal 
property tax level for 2011 will force reductions in materials, open hours, 
computers, and maintenance.

One year of restored funding will maintain quality service 
Voting ‘approved’ restores full library funding for one year. For a 
$400,000 home, that’s just $32 more in 2011 for libraries--less than one 
hardcover book.

Vote Yes on Proposition 1!

Public libraries are important – together with education, police and other 
valuable services.
However, as public schools and government agencies reduce expenses 
during the worst recession since 1929, library management coldheartedly 
disregards thousands of unemployed, including families losing homes 
overburdened already by overassessed property taxes.
This should not surprise anyone.
The state Public Disclosure Commission’s Compliance Director 
documented this same management’s unlawful misuse of tax dollars 
for “communications [that] were not a fair and balanced presentation of the 
facts.  The effort constituted a campaign promoting passage of Proposition 
1, in violation of RCW 42.17.130” (www.pdc.wa.gov/archive/compliance/
reports/pdf/2005/KingCoLibraryMemo.pdf).
Library Board members disciplined that Machiavellian lawbreaking by 
raising its CEO’s salary to $160,620.82.
Library officials also negligently refuse to address costly 
nonessentials.
Indeed, KCLS continues to buy advertising for its “entertainment” 
diversions, which multiply discipline problems, e.g., children left to play 
videogames, for hours, abandoned repeatedly at closing time (including 
by parents gambling at Emerald Downs according to Board discussion on 
December 15, 2009).
Taxpayers apparently cannot stop public libraries from becoming 
videogame arcades – disrupting research and reading – but we can 
decide that financing “entertainment” by raising property taxes on citizens 
being foreclosed out of their homes is “An Indecent Proposal” (KCLS 
Call Number VT-Fic-I). 

Libraries offer more than entertainment.
More than 1.2 million residents use KCLS’ 45 libraries, choosing from 4 
million books.
Adults find job leads, resume help and business tools.
Preschoolers build lifelong learning skills.
Students in 18 school districts get homework help.
Seniors stay active and involved in learning.
About $32 more for one year ensures books, computers and learning 
tools for all.
KCLS is a solid investment in our future.
Yes on Prop 1.

Statement submitted by: Dean Smith, Rachael Levine, Doris Townsend

Government revenues are down – along with incomes of many taxpayers 
already generously supporting libraries with $173.60 in annual taxes on 
“average” $395,000 family homes – so library officials authorize $1 million 
for this Special Election’s costs to raise library taxes higher repeatedly.

Board Minutes document abuse of taxpayers from failures to save 
$500,000 by simply waiting for this year’s Primary because the CEO 
insists wastefully expensive Special Elections “turn out a lot of supportive 
voters” (8/25/2009). 

Statement submitted by: Will Knedlik

TruthInTaxation@aol.com



Explanatory statement

Statement in favor Statement in opposition
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Tahoma School District No. 409
Proposition No. 1
Replacement of Existing 
Educational Programs and 
Operations Levy
The Board of Directors of Tahoma School District No. 409 
adopted Resolution No. 2009-18 concerning a replacement levy 
for education. This replacement levy funds district education 
programs and school operations, including classroom support, 
athletics, maintenance, transportation and school supplies, and 
authorizes the following excess levies to replace an expiring 
levy on all taxable property within the District:

Collection Year

Approximate Levy 
Rate/$1,000 

Assessed Value Levy Amount
2011
2012
2013
2014

$3.40
$3.48
$3.62
$3.77

$16,352,000
$17,386,000
$18,827,000
$20,403,000

Should this proposition be approved?

YES

NO

This levy replaces one that expires at the end of 2010. This levy 
pays for school staff, education programs, classroom support, 
athletics, maintenance, utilities, transportation and school 
supplies that are not funded or are under-funded by the state. 
The levy represents about 19 percent of the school district’s 
general fund, which pays for day-to-day operations.

If this replacement levy is approved, taxable property within the 
district would continue to be taxed to pay for school programs 
and operations over the next four years, with the estimated rate 
ranging from $3.40 to $3.77 per year for each thousand dollars 
of assessed property value. This levy would generate funding 
in the amount of $16,352,000 in the first year, with the total 
increasing each year up to $20,403,000 by the fourth year of 
the levy. 

When we say, “Vote Yes!  Invest in Tahoma kids,” we are 
describing how our local levy dollars are being spent. Every 
dollar of the Replacement Educational Programs and 
Operations Levy is an investment in our kids’ future as well 
as the future of our community and our nation. By now you 
are probably familiar with why we need this levy: There is 
not nearly enough money from the state to pay for educating 
our children. Local levy money makes it possible for kids to 
have the teachers, support staff, transportation, supplies, and 
educational programs and materials that are necessary to help 
them prepare for college and careers. This is tax money that is 
very well spent.

Levies like this one have earned the support of Tahoma voters 
for more than 30 years. This levy will continue providing $1 of 
every $5 spent on the people and support that is necessary 
to maintain our schools. Tahoma students consistently rank 
among the top 10 percent in our state on standardized tests. 
Newsweek magazine lists Tahoma High School among the top 
5 percent of all U.S. public high schools. Voting yes will provide 
the funding necessary to continue this outstanding work.    

Statement submitted by: Erin Weaver and Barbara Kennedy

(206) 669-7159 or (206) 235-3842

No statement submitted.

Statements in favor of and in opposition to a ballot measure 
are submitted by committees appointed by the jurisdiction. No 
persons came forward to serve on the committee and to write a 
statement in opposition. If you would like to be involved with a 
committee in the future please contact the jurisdiction. 
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Explanatory statement

Statement in favor Statement in opposition

Tahoma School District No. 409
Proposition No. 2
Capital Levy for Technology
The Board of Directors of Tahoma School District No. 409 
adopted Resolution No. 2009-19 concerning this proposition. 
This proposition authorizes acquiring educational technology, 
equipment and training to support instruction; and authorizes 
the following excess levies for such purposes on all taxable 
property within the District:

Collection Year

Approximate Levy 
Rate/$1,000 

Assessed Value Levy Amount
2011
2012
2013
2014

$0.57
$0.55
$0.53
$0.51

$2,750,000
$2,750,000
$2,750,000
$2,750,000

Should this proposition be approved?

YES

NO

This levy replaces one that expires at the end of 2010. This levy 
pays for educational technology tools, including computers, 
software, network infrastructure, document cameras, projectors, 
and other technology needs. It also pays for staff to maintain 
equipment and assist teachers and students with training and 
support.

The Technology Levy is the primary source of funds for elec-
tronic instructional tools and training. If the levy is approved, 
taxable property within the district would continue to be taxes 
to pay for school technology over the next four years, with the 
estimated rate ranging from $0.51 to $0.57 per year for each 
thousand dollars of assessed property value. This levy would 
generate funding in the amount of $2,750,000 for each year of 
the levy.

Voting yes for the replacement Technology Levy ensures that 
our students will have current technology tools and skills.  
Tahoma’s approach to using technology in the classroom places 
the strongest emphasis on matching technology with teaching 
and learning, not the other way around.  All of Tahoma’s 
classroom technology tools must fit the district’s curriculum and 
its learning goals.  A detailed technology plan provides guidance 
for all technology tools that are used in the classroom.  A 
committee of parents and community members regularly meets 
with school staff members to examine, discuss and help guide 
the use of technology tools in our schools.  

Tahoma voters said yes four years ago when they were asked 
to provide levy funds for classroom technology tools.  Since 
then, the school district has used the money to catch up 
through improved and expanded infrastructure, staff training 
and new equipment.  The challenge now is to maintain those 
improvements and keep pace with ever-changing technology.  

Technology touches all of our lives.  It has opened new doors 
to learning for our students.  Please help keep that door open 
wide by voting yes for the Technology Levy.  

Statement submitted by: Erin Weaver and Barbara Kennedy

(206) 669-7159 or (206) 235-3842

No statement submitted.

Statements in favor of and in opposition to a ballot measure 
are submitted by committees appointed by the jurisdiction. No 
persons came forward to serve on the committee and to write a 
statement in opposition. If you would like to be involved with a 
committee in the future please contact the jurisdiction. 
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Maple Valley Fire & Life Safety 
(King County Fire Protection 
District No. 43)
Proposition No. 1
Shall the Board of Commissioners of Maple Valley Fire & 
Life Safety (King County Fire Protection District No. 43) be 
increased from three members to five members?

YES

NO

Washington State Law allows increasing the board of com-
missioners of a fire protection district from three to five, with 
voter approval.  The Board of Fire Commissioners for Maple 
Valley Fire and Life Safety (King County Fire District No. 43) 
has passed a resolution determining that it would be in the best 
interest of the district and its citizens to increase the number of 
fire commissioners from three to five.

The purpose of expanding the Board from three to five mem-
bers is to provide broader representation from the community.  
A five person Board will also improve efficiency and com-
munication.  Under state law, two commissioners constitute a 
quorum with a three person Board, therefore, two commission-
ers cannot discuss district business outside of an open public 
meeting. Three Board members constitute a quorum with a five 
person Board which allows dialog between two board members 
without violating state law.  The Fire Chief and the Board of 
Commissioners agree that this will better serve the public and 
improve the efficiency of fire district business. 

The cost associated with this change is minimal. State law 
establishes the compensation rate for Fire Commissioners at 
$104 per day when they conduct Fire District business.  Maple 
Valley Fire and Life Safety generally conduct two business 
meetings per month.  Two additional commissioners will cost an 
estimated $5000 annually. 

The newly created positions on the Board will be filled pursuant 
to State Law with any person appointed being required to seek 
voter approval by election to retain the position.

The value of a five member board:

With a population of 43,000 in fire district 43, the power of the 
governing body should not be vested in a majority vote of two 
commissioners.  The Tahoma school district board is comprised 
of 5 members; the city of Maple Valley is governed by a 7 
member council.  Likewise, a broader base of representation 
is needed for the taxpaying residents of the fire district and to 
provide a broader community perspective.

Problem situations arise with a three commission board in 
the absence of one of the members.  Two comprise a quorum 
to conduct business, however a stalemate or deadlock can 
hamper decision making.

With three commissioners any discussion of district business 
by two of them, when not in an open public meeting, can be 
a violation of the Open Public Meetings Act.  When board 
members travel together, or just talk, it is difficult to avoid 
such violations.  Committee work on district issues by two 
commissioners is also prohibited making it harder to complete 
district business efficiently.  Five commissioners offer many 
opportunities to gather in subcommittees to complete the work 
at hand.

Vote YES for broader representation and efficiency on  
February 9.

Statement submitted by: Dwight Van Zanen and Bill Van Ruff

No statement submitted.

Statements in favor of and in opposition to a ballot measure 
are submitted by committees appointed by the jurisdiction. No 
persons came forward to serve on the committee and to write a 
statement in opposition. If you would like to be involved with a 
committee in the future please contact the jurisdiction. 
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Statement in favor Statement in opposition

Honey Creek Estates Annexation Area
Referendum No. 1
This measure would revoke the City of Renton’s annexation of 
approximately 18.2-acres known as the Honey Creek Estates annexation 
area and would allow the area to remain a part of unincorporated King 
County.

Should this measure be enacted into law?

YES

NO

Should this referendum pass, the territory included 
in the referendum will not become part of the City of 
Renton and will remain part of unincorporated King 
County.

Dear Honey Creek Estates resident,

Please vote “YES” on this ballot initiative to remain an 
unincorporated area of King County and stay out of the City 
of Renton.  The City of Renton has nothing positive to offer 
this neighborhood that would in any way justify annexation.  
Annexation will mean higher taxes and fees, more government 
intrusion and more laws, which mean less freedom.  The city 
has stipulated that in order for this annexation to make fiscal 
sense to them that more development of this area is required, 
which would ruin its character.  While we would still be served 
by King County Fire District 10, our taxes would go to the City 
of Renton fire department.  We would lose the services of the 
King County Sheriff’s Department and instead have the City of 
Renton Police who are mainly concerned with the downtown 
core.  Septic systems are a serviceable long-term solution to 
our wastewater handling needs and are considered “greener” 
than sewers which require a treatment plant and flush the 
treated sewage into our waterways.  We are currently in the 
Issaquah School District, if annexed that may not remain the 
case as the decision would be made by the City Council.

Statement submitted by: John F. Pavlik and Timothy 
Armstrong

No statement submitted.

Statements in favor of and in opposition to a ballot measure 
are submitted by committees appointed by the jurisdiction. No 
persons came forward to serve on the committee and to write a 
statement in opposition. If you would like to be involved with a 
committee in the future please contact the jurisdiction. 
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Sunset East Annexation Area
Referendum No. 1
This measure would revoke the City of Renton’s annexation 
of approximately 15.9-acres known as the Sunset East 
annexation area and would allow the area to remain a part of 
unincorporated King County.

Should this measure be enacted into law?

YES

NO

Should this referendum pass, the territory included in the 
referendum will not become part of the City of Renton and will 
remain part of unincorporated King County.

No statement submitted.

Statements in favor of and in opposition to a ballot measure 
are submitted by committees appointed by the jurisdiction. No 
persons came forward to serve on the committee and to write 
a statement in favor. If you would like to be involved with a 
committee in the future please contact the jurisdiction. 

No statement submitted.

Statements in favor of and in opposition to a ballot measure 
are submitted by committees appointed by the jurisdiction. No 
persons came forward to serve on the committee and to write a 
statement in opposition. If you would like to be involved with a 
committee in the future please contact the jurisdiction. 
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Reading your voters’ pamphlet
Why are only some measures in the voters’ 
pamphlet?
For a special election, jurisdictions are required 
to submit a resolution requesting that King 
County Elections publish a voters’ pamphlet.  
Jurisdictions are not required to participate in the 
voters’ pamphlet.

Why are there measures on my ballot that are 
not in my voters’ pamphlet?
Your ballot is correct.  The measures on your 
ballot are the measures for which you are 
eligible to vote and reflect the districts in which 
you reside.  Not all jurisdictions chose to 
participate in the voters’ pamphlet.
You can find all the measures for which you are 
eligible to vote by using the online voter guide at 
www.kingcounty.gov/elections.

Why are there measures in the voters’ 
pamphlet that are not on my ballot?
Your ballot is correct.  The measures on your 
ballot are the measures for which you are 
eligible to vote and reflect the districts in which 
you reside. 
Voter pamphlets are distributed to households 

within certain zip codes, other districts 
participating in the election may fall within 
the same zip code.  For example, two school 
districts can share the same zip code but you 
only reside in one school district.

What is an explanatory statement?
An explanatory statement is prepared by each 
district’s attorney stating the effect of the ballot 
measure if passed into law. 

How are committees in favor of or in 
opposition to a measure formed?
Districts choosing to participate in a voters’ 
pamphlet are responsible for appointing 
committee members who agree to write 
statements.  
The statements are a way to persuade voters to 
vote for or against the measure.  
King County Elections is not responsible for the 
content of the statements.

Your personal voter guide
www.kingcounty.gov/elections

View your voter registration information.• 
See which districts you are eligible to vote in for this election.• 
Read the ballot measures you are eligible to vote on for this • 
election.
Read the explanatory statement and statements in favor of and • 
in oppositions to a measure for those jurisdictions that chose to 
participate in the voters’ pamphlet.
Read the full text of a ballot measure resolution submitted by the • 
jurisdiction.



N
O

N
PR

O
FIT O

R
G

.
U

.S. PO
STA

G
E

PA
ID

SEATTLE, W
A

PER
M

IT N
O

. 1455

E
C

R
W

S
S

King County produces all election materials in both English and Chinese.  If you, or someone you know, needs language 
assistance, call King County Elections and request a ballot and voting material in Chinese.

為符合聯邦法律，此資料有中文版本。
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